CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOHNSON

 Special Council Tour of Municipal Buildings
October 26, 2016
PRESENT:
Mayor:


Ted Hicks
Council:
Councillors – Marlee Hopkins, Jason Kern, Cameron Ross, Lorne Robinson
Staff:
Clerk – Ruth Kelso, Treasurer – Paula Spurway, Public Works Superintendent – Randy Spurway
Present at site visit:
Arena Manager – Denise Methot, Fire Chief – Ron Smith, PUC Supervisor for the Water Treatment Plant - Tyler Alleway

Started tour at 5:30 p.m. – ended at 8:10 p.m.
Water Treatment Plant Building – Kensington Road:

· PUC representative Tyler Alleway gave a tour of the infrastructure.

· Noted that heating costs are high due to the structure of the building (cement blocks).

· Possible solutions:  insulate between siding and walls, build an entrance porch, build onto existing large building for storage for chemicals and backup generator rather than the two small separate units that presently exist.

· Chemical barrels are due to be replaced soon.

· Problem with threshold entrance to chemical building needs repaired.  PWS will arrange the repairs
· A check valve has been order to alleviate the problem with the intake line.

· PUC is at the building a minimum of 3 days per week.

Fire Hall – Lake Huron Drive:

· Fire Chief Ron Smith was present to give a tour.

· Discussed the age of the tanker, over 20 years has a reduced value.

· Heating system – again wall structure would be lacking insulation.

· Entrance to large doors (unfinished gravel surface) brings in stones, dirt etc.  Looking at installation of an apron at the front of the building to alleviate this problem.

· Using extension cords which should be changed to electrical outlets

· Need to step up the replacement of bunker suits from one a year to 2 or 3 per year.

· Helmets are another item which needs updating.  Cost is approx. $225.00 To $300.00 each.

· Command Centre (upstairs) looking at obtaining a smart board.  

· Present member roster is at 17 members.
· Air compressor is near time to be replaced.  Estimated cost $200.00.
· Discussed fundraising options.

Johnson Township Community Centre - Cameron Avenue:
· Arena Manager – Denise Methot was present to give a tour.

· Checked out the new water system in the Zamboni Room.

· Discussed the need for newer booster for water, presently in the electrical room.
· Viewed the plant room and the new equipment that was replaced recently, due to insurance claim.
· The walkway belts are in need of replacement – Mayor Hicks will check if he can obtain some used belts for this replacement.

· Plant room should have a small dehumidifier.

· Repairs to existing insulation on the walls, due to damage from hockey pucks.
· Dishwater in hall kitchen will need replacement soon.

· Snow plowing between arena and pavilion is not a problem, due to the use of the backhoe.
Garage/Office – Johnson Drive:

· Health & Safety list was read – expressing concerns with some of the following:  heating, air flow, no meeting area, poor air quality, no room for archives, poor ventilation, no handicap entrance, contamination in wall material, rodents, heaving entrance door (difficult to close), poor fire escapes for upstairs office and inadequate exit doors in public building.
· Discussed the possibility of one of the portable buildings from the school property down to this location to house – Council Chambers, storage and an office for the Recreation Coordinator.  The PWS will obtain the costs for this purpose.

· Discussed getting more rodent control in the building.

Discussion on the overall tour:

· The Water Treatment Plant and Fire Hall – need some improvements on site.

· Garage/Office – temporary solutions for space and some storage with portable, but look at divesting and relocating to the arena.  No solution for air quality at the garage/office site.
· The Arena is in need of a condenser for the ice plant – which would cost $80,000, possible 50% funding available.
· Request the Recreation Coordinator to compile a report on current stats on usage of our recreation programs and arena by other townships, for a future Council review.
· Discussed approaching other municipalities to assist in financially supporting the arena and the programs that we run.  
· If no support from area municipalities – look at closing the arena down.
· Obtain funding for an engineered study on repurposing of the arena.  Not aware of any funding presently available.

· The issue of closing the arena would be a 2018 “Municipal Election” issue.
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